THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS Lawrence

February 20, 1940

Dear Coach:

I am enclosing herewith the annual questionnaire of the National Basketball Committee of the United States and Canada. If properly used these questionnaires can be an educative medium of some value. We should regard them as more than a means of securing sentiment on various phases of the rules. They should serve as a means of checking up on experimental work which has been promoted through the season, a means of enabling basketball leaders of the country to express opinions and thus have a voice in final legislation, and as an incentive for the holding of discussion groups in connection with the final tournaments or similar events in the colleges.

Will you kindly give these questions your very careful thought and consideration? Only signed questionnaires will be included in the report sent to the secretary of the Committee. I would appreciate it if you will return your questionnaire to me not later than March 1st, so that I may have opportunity to prepare my summary and report for Mr. H. V. Porter, secretary of the Committee.

Thanking you for your cooperation, I am

Sincerely yours,

Chairman, Fifth District, National Basketball Committee.